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Dear Parents and Carers 
 

I am delighted with the progress of the 
Science Centre and have included the 
latest photograph of the build (photo by 
Leo Northern, Year 8).  We are trying to 
raise extra funds for equipping the new 
facilities (not included in the funding from 
the Department for Education), so if you 
are able to be involved in any of our 
fundraising activities over the next few 
months, I would greatly appreciate your 
support.  
 
 
May I congratulate all our students on some outstanding performances in school since last week. Our 
enrichment and extra-curricular provision really is outstanding and this has once again been highlighted 
by our Sport, Dance, Music, Drama and Business teams. With about 100 activities on our extra-curricular 
programme, there really is something for every student to get involved in. I have asked the tutors to try to 
get all students involved in something on a weekly basis. A recent survey in school suggested that around 
60% of students are involved in at least one activity per week - there are many of these students who are 
involved in a lot more than one activity. I would love that figure to be much higher and I would therefore 
appreciate you asking your child what they are involved in and encourage them to participate regularly. 
 
Please can I thank you for supporting the school uniform code. Our students look fantastic and I am thrilled 
that we get so many compliments from the local community relating to this.  
 
May I wish you a very happy Easter weekend and remind you that we are back on Tuesday 29th March, 
through to Friday with a full day of teaching on Friday 1st April, finishing at 3.20pm. 
 
Kind Regards,  
 
Tim Litchfield 
Headteacher 
 
Dates for your diary: 

Friday 25.3.16 GOOD FRIDAY ς School closed 

Monday 28.3.16 EASTER MONDAY ς School closed 

Tuesday 29.3.16 Yr 11 GCSE Music Solo Performances 
Yr 11 GCSE English Literature Mock Exam 

Wednesday 30.3.16 Yr 11 Art/Art Graphics GCSE Exam 

Thursday 31.3.16 Yr 11 Dance Exam Part 1 

http://www.ktemplar.herts.sch.uk/docs/Activity_Timetable_-_Jan_2016.pdf
http://www.ktemplar.herts.sch.uk/docs/Activity_Timetable_-_Jan_2016.pdf
http://www.ktemplar.herts.sch.uk/Parent-Area/School-Uniform/


Yr 11 Art/Art Graphics GCSE Exam 
Yr 9,10,11 GCSE and Yr 12 PE Table Tennis Leadership Festival 

Friday 1.4.16 Yr 11 Dance Exam Part 2 
Last day of term, finishing at normal school time ς 3.20pm 

Saturday 2.4.16 Ski Trip to Lake Tahoe and San Fransisco (returns the 10th April) 

 
Knights Templar Crest in Coins! 
Year seven student councillors have devised an innovative way to raise money for classroom renovations. 
Harriet Macpherson and Layla Wilsher have spent the last week painting 5ft knights Templar crest ς which 
ǘƘŜȅ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǾŜǊǘ ƛƴǘƻ ŀ ǇŜƴƴȅ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜΦ LŦ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ Ǝƻǘ ŀƴȅ ƭƻose coins cluttering up your pockets the girls 
ǿƛƭƭ ƎƭŀŘƭȅ ΨŎƘŀƴƎŜΩ ȅƻǳǊ ǇŜƴƴƛŜǎ ƛƴǘƻ ŀǊǘΦ  
Harriet and Layla will be collecting loose change all next week from form rooms next week. The penny 
picture will be put together on 1st April in the old gym. 
 
Dr J Kerr    
 
News from the Drama Department 
 
ΨCǊŀƴƪŜƴǎǘŜƛƴΩ ς what a monster of a show! Congratulations to Ethan Washington (Y10) and Emily de 
CǊŀƛƴŜ ό¸мнύ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ YƴƛƎƘǘǎ ¢ŜƳǇƭŀǊ ƛƴ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ IŜǊǘŦƻǊŘǎƘƛǊŜ /ƻǳƴǘȅ ¸ƻǳǘƘ ¢ƘŜŀǘǊŜ 
production of Frankenstein. The production values were extraordinary: lighting and sound effects were 
constantly employed to create an intense and haunting atmosphere. Both Ethan and Emily performed with 
great confidence and authority. Ethan is currently studying GCSE Drama and Emily studies Theatre Studies 
A level in our Drama Department.  
 
CƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ Ŏƻǳƴǘȅ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘƛƻƴΣ ŀǳŘƛǘƛƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ ΨWŀƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ Dƛŀƴǘ 
tŜŀŎƘΩ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ YƴƛƎƘǘǎ ¢ŜƳǇƭŀǊ ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅ сth May, 4pm-6pm. This is open to all Y9 students and 
above. See Mr Sills to sign up. 
 
Ψ! 5ŜǾƛǎŜŘ !ŘǾŜƴǘǳǊŜΩ ς The Practical Exam season in the Drama Department comes to an exciting end 
next week with a world premiere! The Y12 BTEC Performing Arts students will be performing their devised 
piece which brings together famous characters from Indiana Jones, Harry Potter, Pirates of the Caribbean 
and Star Wars in an original adventure. Performances are on Tuesday 29th March and Wednesday 30th 
March at 7pm in the Drama Studio. This performance is suitable for all students. Expect to move about in 
this interactive adventure! If you would like to reserve a place, please email 
DramaBoxOffice@ktemplar.herts.sch.uk . 
 
Y11 GCSE Drama ς The practical exam was completed on Wednesday this week and our students should be 
very proud of their hard work and commitment. Drama GCSE is now complete for most students, with the 
exception of a couple who need to catch up on coursework. Students should bring work and revision 
materials for other subjects to Drama lessons. 
 
Year 11/12 Exam Stress Workshops  
During an assembly with Year 11 last month I discussed the very topical issue of stress and anxiety amongst 
pupils in schools.  We discussed some coping strategies and methods of dealing with this leading up to 
exam time. 
 
To offer further support with pre-exam anxiety, overwhelm/panic, feeling sick with nerves or the fear of 
failure, we organised some Exam Stress Workshops this week. 
 
During the workshops, some pupils learnt some techniques that can help them release stress and anxiety, 
with the aim of them feeling calmer and more relaxed which can result in increased focus and 
concentration. 
 

mailto:DramaBoxOffice@ktemplar.herts.sch.uk


The workshops were very successful and these are some of the comments made by the pupils at the end of 
their session: 
 
Ψbƻǿ ƳǳŎƘ ƳƻǊŜ ǊŜƭŀȄŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƭƛŜǾŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ ǘŜŎƘƴƛǉǳŜ ƛ Ŏŀƴ ǳǎŜΩ 
{ƭƛƎƘǘƭȅ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ŀǎ L ƴƻǿ ƪƴƻǿ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ŘŜŀƭ ǿƛǘƘ Ƴȅ ŀƴȄƛƻǳǎ ŦŜŜƭƛƴƎǎΩ 
Ψ! ƭƻǘ ƳƻǊŜ ǊŜƭŀȄŜŘΩ 
ΨwŜƭƛŜǾŜŘ LΩƳ ƴƻǘ ǘƘŜ ƻƴƭȅ ƻƴŜΩ 
Ψ!ǘ ŜŀǎŜΣ ǎƭƛƎƘǘƭȅ ƭŜǎǎ ǿƻǊǊƛŜŘΩ 
 
The sessions were run by Jas Dale, an advanced Practitioner EFT accredited. If you would like some 
information on Exam stress or Coping with Anxiety please get in touch with Jas on: 
 
07515743531 
innerquest@btinternet.com 
www.innerquest.co.uk 
 
Mrs Curtis  
Senior Year Leader 
 
From the Music Department 
A reminder to all Year 11, 12 & 13 music students that Mrs Johnson will be in school during the holidays on 
Tuesday 12th and Thursday 14th April between 9am and 3pm for Composition catch up sessions. 
 
Congratulations to the following students for passing music grade exams this term: 
 

 Grade Instrument  

Thomas Shackleton 1 Oboe Merit 

Adam Yianni 1 Oboe Merit 

Imogen Boxall 1 Oboe Merit  

Phoebe Almond 1 Singing Merit 

Freya List 1 Alto Saxophone Distinction 

Eva Dennis 2 Violin Merit 

Matthew Haskings 2 Guitar Distinction 

Sophie Allen 2 Guitar Merit 

Benjamin Summer 2 Guitar Distinction 

Eden Walker 2 Guitar Merit 

Lauren Carter 2 Flute Pass 

Jonathan Ten Hove 3 Jazz Alto Saxophone Merit 

Guy Mackenzie 3 Guitar Pass 

Eleanor Redfearn 3 Guitar Merit 

Esme Wase 4 Guitar Merit 

Adam Caine 4 Guitar Distinction 

Jonathan Wing 4 Flute Merit 

Morgan Sykes 5 Cello Pass 

Jack Allen 5 Jazz Tenor Saxophone Distinction 

Joseph Royal 5 Guitar Merit 

Samuel Prior 6 Alto Saxophone Merit 

Helen Inman 6 Flute Merit 

James Luk 8 Guitar Merit 

mailto:innerquest@btinternet.com
http://www.innerquest.co.uk/


Year 7 District Hockey Tournament 
Well done to all the girls who play in the hockey tournament on Monday at Letchworth Hockey club. Both 
teams played against some tough opposition but all the girls really well, especially Isabella Chapman, 
Niamh Wilcox and Jemima Walley in attack and great defence and goal keeping from Eleanor Williamson, 
Layla Wilshire and Emma Wright. After playing all the schools KTS1 finished 3rd position and KTS2 finished 
6th.  
 
Well done to all the girls who played in the tournament. 
 
                      KTS1                                                                            KTS2 

Emma Wright Layla Wilshire 
Eleanor Williamson Abbie Shafe 
Jemima Walley Mollie Deller 
Philippa Dawes Grace Simpson 
Sophie Prior Ruth Truscott 
Niamh Wilcox Freya Gates         
Isabella Chapman Eloise Gray 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

  
  
 

  
 

THE BUDGET: ARE THE NEW CUTS 

DESTROYING THE CONSERVATIVES?                           
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SENIOR FOOTBALL 

FINAL: A CLASSIC 

With Iain Duncan Smith leaving the cabinet over the budget, 

we ask what has gone wrong. How has this happened? How 

it will affect the Conservative Party as a whole? 

Click here for the full story 

KTS faced off against JHN 

in a gruelling, quality and 

tense Senior District 

League final.                              

Click here for the full story 
 

Thursday 24th March 2016 

http://www.ktsnewsknight.com/
file://kts-sr4/10BowkettW$/NewsKnight/Kellie%20Maloney.html
http://www.ktsnewsknight.com/#!IS-THE-BUDGET-DESTROYING-THE-CONSERVATIVE-PARTY/cjds/56f3f0e00cf225c3be4ae097
http://www.ktsnewsknight.com/#!SENIOR-FOOTBALL-FINAL-A-CLASSIC/cjds/56f3eb7a0cf225c3be4adb27
http://www.ktsnewsknight.com/#!SENIOR-FOOTBALL-FINAL-A-CLASSIC/cjds/56f3eb7a0cf225c3be4adb27


 
Former KTS student inspires year 12 students 
5ǳǊƛƴƎ ƭŀǎǘ CǊƛŘŀȅΩǎ ǘǳǘƻǊƛŀƭ ǇŜǊƛƻŘΣ ȅŜŀǊ мн 
students were treated to an inspirational 
presentation from former KTS student and ultra-
endurance athlete, Darren Clawson. The 
presentation was delivered alongside former 
Fearnhill student Aaron Worbey and provided the 
students with incredible stories, detailing how the 
2 local boys have endeavoured to raise money for 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǳƭǘǊŀ-endurance 
events. Some of their accomplishments include; 
running the 275km marathon through the Brazilian 
rainforest, as well as the ultra-marathon across the Sahara Desert (arguably the two toughest endurance 
events on the planet). 

                 
 
Despite having already achieved so much, Darren and Aaron have their sights set on an even more gruelling 
ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ǘƻ ǊŀƛǎŜ ƳƻƴŜȅ ŦƻǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭǎΧΦǊowing 3000 miles from California to Hawaii across the 
Pacific Ocean! 
 
The students were gripped by the incredible stories and even had a chance to view the boat that will be 
used for the Pacific Ocean challenge and engaged in a Q&A with Aaron about the logistics of such a task. 
The students are now in discussion with staff about organising their own fundraiser and we are hopeful to 
get something in place prior to the Pacific Ocean challenge start date of Saturday 4th June. 
 
Thank you very much to Darren and Aaron for coming in to visit our students and providing such an 
inspirational presentation to the students. 



     
 
CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ƻƴ 5ŀǊǊŜƴΩǎ ǎǘƻǊȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ǊŜad more about their latest challenge, please feel free to access 
the link shown below: 
http://www.endurancelimits.net/darren -story/b5am1 
 
Y¢{ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜǎ ΨvǳŜŜƴ {Ŏƻǳǘ !ǿŀǊŘΩ 
Deputy Head Girl, Helen Inman has volunteered a huge number of hours over 
the years, through her role with the local Scout group and in recognition of her 
achievements she has been invited to attend a ceremony at Windsor Palace to 
ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ǘƘŜ ΨvǳŜŜƴ {Ŏƻǳǘ !ǿŀǊŘΩΦ 
 
The ceremony is due to take place in April and Helen will have the opportunity 
to meet TV presenter and famed adventure expert Bear Grylls, as well as a 
member of the Royal Family (TBC).  This award recognises Scout members in 
the 18-25 categories, making Helen one of the youngest members to ever win 
the award!  
 
This is a very well-deserved award and we look forward to being able to 
provide even more praise, congratulations and photos from the event in April- 
well done Helen! 
 

Y¢{ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ΨǿƻǿǎΩ ǘƘŜ ŎǊƻǿŘ at The Watford Palace Theatre 
 
Emily De Fraine (year 12) has recently been working very hard as part of the 
Hertfordshire County Youth Theatre in their recent production of Frankenstein. Emily 
had the incredible task of acting out four roles during the production, which involved 
a 6 week rehearsal period before facing the daunting task of performing in front of a 
large audience at The Watford Palace Theatre. 
 
Congratulations to Emily for her role in this very impressive initiative.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
{ŜƴƛƻǊ ōƻȅǎΩ Ŧƻƻtball team crowned district 5 a-side champions 
/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŜƴƛƻǊ ōƻȅǎΩ Ŧƻƻǘōŀƭƭ ǘŜŀƳ ǿƘƻ ŎƻƳŦƻǊǘŀōƭȅ ŘŜŦŜŀǘŜŘ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǇǇƻǎƛǘƛƻƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 
district 5 a-side tournament last Thursday at Nobel School, Stevenage to be crowned champions! The boys 
performed exceptionally well throughout the tournament and held firm against tough opposition from JHN 
and Barnwell in particular, to clinch the title. Well done to all of the boys involved! 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.endurancelimits.net/darren-story/b5am1
http://www.endurancelimits.net/darren-story/b5am1


Year 12 students compete at BASE competition 
On Thursday 17th March, 9 year 12 students travelled to Fitzwilliam College (University of Cambridge) to 
compete in the regional heat of the BASE competition.  
This event involved 13 teams from different schools being presented with a case study of a business model 
with a number of flaws, as well as positive attributes. The students were then asked to meticulously study 
the business model, completing a number of accountancy and business based tasks along the way, before 
presenting their findings and recommendations to an audience of over 100 people, including 4 esteemed 
judges. 
 
Although the students did not qualify for the next round, they performed brilliantly on the day. The 
students demonstrated great intellect and confidence in equal measure and the event organisers, judges 
and mentors had nothing but positive things to say about our students on the day.  
 
Congratulations to; Megan Neale, Mark Amer, Rosemary Hutchinson, George Acquaah, Beth Hill, Charlie 
Littlewood, Jacob Jevon, Euan Ryan and Elliot Powell on their fantastic efforts throughout the day. 
 

      
 
{ƪȅ {ǇƻǊǘǎΩ DǳƛƭƭŜƳ .ŀƭŀƎǳŜ ŀŎƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜǎ Y¢{ Ŧƻƻǘōŀƭƭ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎΗ 
!ǎ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜǇƻǊǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ ŜŘƛǘƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘŀƭ ōǳƭƭŜǘƛƴΣ ǘƘŜ ǎŜƴƛƻǊ ōƻȅǎΩ Ŧƻƻǘōŀƭƭ ǘŜŀƳ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƭƻǎŜ 
links with Biggleswade United FC. The Director of Football at Biggleswade United is Guillem Balague, known 
mainly for his role as a pundit on Sky Sports.  Guillem was a driving force behind setting up the initiative 
between Biggleswade and KTS. 
 
!ŦǘŜǊ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ ƴŜǿǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŜƴƛƻǊ ōƻȅǎΩ ŘƛǎǘǊƛŎt title winning performance, Guillem tweeted his 
appreciation of the KTS success and took the time to thank the coaches that he has kindly provided our 
senior boys team- thanks Guillem! 

 
 

 



Olympians Bring Back the Goods ς Chemistry Olympiad 
Congratulations to the seven plucky students that took part in the extremely challenging RSC Olympiad 
paper this year. It is with great pleasure that I report KTS students brought back three medals (a Silver and 
two Bronzes). This is the first year the school has entered the Chemistry Olympiad, and students and staff 
were surprised by the unrelenting complexity of the chemical problems set by the Royal Society of 
/ƘŜƳƛǎǘǊȅΦ tǊƻōƭŜƳǎ ǊŀƴƎŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ŎƘŜƳƛŎŀƭƭȅ ŘŀǘƛƴƎ YƛƴƎ wƛŎƘŀǊŘΩǎ ōƻƴŜǎΣ ǘƻ ŎŀƭŎǳƭŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŜŦŦƛŎƛŜƴŎȅ ƻŦ 
storing excess renewable energy as iodine gas! Our students kept their cool, applying logic, prior 
knowledge, and chemical panache to secure an immensely impressive first ever, first round placing.  
The Olympiad is sat by the best of the best, with the majority of entries coming from the independent 
school sector, a silver medal places student within the top 30% of students nationwide, bronze places 
students in the top 50%.  
 
Amelia Ellis (Yr 13) ς Silver 
Rebecca Wray (Yr 12) ς Bronze 
Kate Bennet (Yr 13) ς Bronze 
 
Charlie Langshaw, Lewis Lochhead, Joseph Ready, Ibukunoluwa Odumande very narrowly missed out a 
bronze. Although with the Cambridge chemistry challenge on the horizon and Olympiad 2017 there will be 
a second chance for year 12 students! 
 
The Olympiad/Cambridge Chemistry Challenge team meet on Friday lunchtimes in S7 and is open to 
ambitious year 11-13 chemists.  
Dr J Kerr 
 
Senior District Football Final 

The last few years has seen KTS become a prolific force 
in the area, when it comes to football and on Tuesday 
22nd March, they came up against local rivals John Henry 
Newman in the Senior District Final. The KTS team came 
into this game in fantastic form and were confident of 
reclaiming the title, with the support of the home 
crowd- but it was not to be that simple for KTS. 
Both teams looked nervous in the 
opening minutes and seemed 
afraid to make a mistake in such a 

big game. The intensity in both attack and defence was high from the two teams 
resulting in a number of opportunities at goal and multiple free-kicks.  On one such 
occasion, JHN received a free kick, swerving it into the box and eventually putting the 
ball in the KTS goal, only to have it ruled out for offside. However, shortly after this 
scare for the home side, KTS were on the attack and the game was ignited with a glorious near post shot by 
Joe Fantom that proved too powerful for the keeper and gave KTS the lead.  
 

 
 

Minutes after, Elliot Powell slotted the ball into the hopeless JHN 
net to make it 2-0 to KTS. With minutes before the half time 
whistle, it looked like KTS would go into half-time with a two goal 



advantage, but a dangerous free kick by JHN resulted in a crucial goal, meaning after 40 minutes, the score 
was 2-1.  
After a short reflective team-talk from both coaches, the second half began with high pressure and 
intensity from both sides. 
KTS had multiple opportunities, most significantly from Alfie 
Laughton who forced the JHN goalkeeper into 2 excellent saves. 
After multiple shots and even a penalty appeal by KTS, Sean Blyth 
capitalised from a period of sustained pressure, by skipping around 
the JHN keeper and slotting the ball in the net, making it 3-1.  
 

From then on, the last 10 
minutes were tense for the home side, as JHN pulled a goal back 
and then equalised from the penalty spot with seconds to spare in 
the dying embers of the game, after the JHN striker was dragged 
down in the box. The score at full-time was 3-3 and the game 
headed into extra-time. 
In extra time, multiple opportunities came and went for both 

teams, with Adam Meadows saving a fantastic effort that was heading into the top corner of the KTS net. 
Despite the constant fear of JHN stealing the title, KTS were awarded a penalty and the JHN goalkeeper was 
subsequently sent off for bringing down Sean Blyth and preventing a goal scoring opportunity.  
 
Matt Reynolds looked calm and he stood up for what was to be the game decider. A substitute outfield 
ǇƭŀȅŜǊ ǿŀǎ ŦƻǊŎŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ Ǝƻŀƭ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ Y¢{ /ŀǇǘŀƛƴ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ōŀƭƭΧŀƴŘ Ǉǳǘ ƛǘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ōƻǘǘƻƳ ƭŜŦǘ ŎƻǊƴŜǊ 
of the goal to secure the title with a final score of 4-3 to KTS. 

 
¢ƘŜ ǘŜŀƳΩǎ ǘƘŜƴ ǿŜƴǘ ǳǇ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƎŀƳŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƳŜŘŀƭǎ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǊ Y¢{Σ ǘƘŜ {ŜƴƛƻǊ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ ¢ǊƻǇƘȅΣ 
which was proudly hoisted into the air in front of the excitable supporters. Notable performances and 
praise go to Jamie Allen for his heroics at the back, Matt Reynolds for his captaincy and leadership 
throughout the game (as well as scoring the game winner) and Sean Blyth for his pace and determination 
as one of the youngest players on the pitch.  
 
Congratulations to the team on their success and the supporters for cheering them on! 
(Written by Bill Bowkett- year 12 reporter) 


